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    One of our Frogographic Competition winners  

Best frog portrait, by Kim McCaffery 

Frogmobile helpers are like gold dust.   The future depends 

on you.   We need “Frog Explainers” see page 3.    

No experience required.    

Call Lothar Voigt on 9371 9129   

Email  lothar@exemail.com.au  

or ring the Frogwatch Helpline on   0419 249 728. 

6.30pm for a 7.00 pm start  

Friday 5th October 2007 
Follow signs to Building 22  

end of Jamieson St.  off Holker Street,  

Homebush Bay, (Sydney Olympic Park) 
 

Public transport available by bus or train.  

Call us the day before if you would like 

to be collected from the train station. 
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MEETING  FORMAT for 5
th

 October 2007 

 
 

     6.30 pm    “Lost frogs looking for good homes” Adult and juvenile Dainty  

       Tree Frogs Litoria  gracilenta, GTFs Lt caerulea and White  

      Lips Litoria infrafrenata are ready to collect. Please bring your  

    FATS membership card, donation & Amphibian Licence if you  

     would like to foster care a frog.  
 

     7.00 pm Welcome and announcements. 
 

     7.30 pm Main Speakers: Aaron Organ (Ecology Partners) "Monitoring  

     Green and Golden Bell Frogs at Sydney Olympic Park". 
 

     9.00 pm  5 Favourite Slides. Tell us about your recent frogging trips or 

experiences.  If you have slides or other images, bring them 

along as well.  Door prize and guessing competition, followed 

by light refreshments and pleasant conversation. 
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   One of our Frogographic competition winners 

 
Best frog portrait, Eastern Banjo Frog, Matthew McCaffery 

 

     PRESIDENT’S REPORT 2006-2007 

his year has been another productive year for 

FATS. It is the second year that we have been 

based at Homebush.  Thanks to Judy Harrington, 

Kerry Darkovic and Jenny O’Meara from SOPA for 

their help and support during this move. One 

consequence of the move has been a drop in our 

membership. However, we have not started to pick up 

new members from the western suburbs or even from the 

Homebush area yet. That will be our major push for the 

upcoming year. In 2006, FATS ran a food stall at 

Bunnings at Ashfield in an attempt to start to raise our 

image in the local area. We intend to conduct another 

day like this at Bunnings , and perhaps other suitable 

venues. Thanks to Alistair MacDougall and all the 

helpers for that day. 

FATS was again involved with at Sydney Olympic Park 

were the auditory surveys for Green and Golden Bells 

Frogs.  We will be carrying out more of these surveys in 

November for all who would like to be involved. 

Overall, our membership remains strong which means 

that the Society has been able to carry out many 

activities throughout the year. These include various 

community days and displays, public lectures and 

workshops, along with our usual services such as the 

Frog Rescue Service and the Frog HelpLine. The 

Society has offered a steady stream of field trips 

throughout the year and these are well patronized. In 

addition, FrogCall comes out six times a year and is our 

flag-bearer to the wider membership. 

These many activities are not possible without the 

generous efforts of many people whom you all know 

well. Monica Wangmann is our editor of FrogCall and 

does a sterling job to get the magazine out on time. 

Robert Wall is out Field Trip co-ordinator and he has 

turned these activities into a very popular event for 

FATS members. Lothar Voigt is our Publicity and 

Display Officer. Lothar, as always commits a huge 

amount of time into this work and keeps FATS in the 

news and seen about town. But we also have those who 

work behind the scenes to keep the Society functional: 

Wendy Grimm, our Vice-President has also been acting 

as Secretary; Karen White our Treasurer and controller 

of the purse, Andrew Nelson maintains our membership 

lists and David Nelson looks after our web site (with 

help from Steve Weir). Robert Wall again organised a 

full program of field trips and Alistair MacDougal has 

been our Chairman for the past year. Without the help 

and time that these people put into FATS this 

organization could not operate in the way that it does 

and could not provide the services that it does. We are 

all very grateful to those who help out, including the 

volunteers who help on displays and at special functions. 

In this regard Punia Jeffery and Marion Anstis must be 

acknowledged as regular helpers of the Society. 

This year FATS instigated the Frogographic 

Competition” and we had a lot of entries for the 

competition. We will maintain this as an annual event. 

Also this year, FATS has decided to launch a students' 

grants scheme whereby students who are working on 

frog-related projects can seek some small financial 

assistance with equipment or travel costs for their work. 

Finally, I invite all of you present to think about helping 

FATS to continue to function as an active Society. You 

can help by becoming a member of the executive (or 

even President) or help out with community days, mail-

outs, etc. Please do not think that you have to be a frog 

“know-all” to be able to be involved, most of our 

executive members are normal people who enjoy FATS, 

frogs and simply being useful.  Arthur White 3 8 2007. 

LAST MEETING and AGM 3 AUGUST 2007 (cont.) 

aren White presented the treasurer’s report, see  

page 10. The committee gave of vote of thanks 

to Arthur and Karen White for their continued 

commitment, expertise and time to FATS. The newly 

elected committee members are listed on page 11. A 

special welcome to our newest committee member Brad 

McCaffery. 

David Nelson spoke of his experiences at the extensive 

Frogg Dam, located in the Northern Territory, between 

Humpty Doo and Djukbinj National Park, close to the 

flood plains, Adelaide and Mary Rivers. It was created 

to irrigate rice projects in predictable land zones called 

“wet dry tropics”, with its overgrown reeds and patches 

of monsoon forest. The temperature is 30 degrees all 

year round, lots of rain and the insects go wild. This year 

was one of the wettest.   

During David’s time there, 19 amphibian species were 

recognised, ground-dwelling Litoria pallida, (possibly Lt 

tornieri Torniers Frog and it’s amazing tadpole), Lt  

wotjulumensis (not found in that immediate area), 

Linermis Floodplains Frog, Lt nasuta Rocket Frog and 

everyone’s favourite which descended en mass during 

monsoons, the Green Tree Frog Lt caerulea.        

Continued on page 5 
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THE BIGGEST TOAD 

his is not about the Federal election.  

It’s about Christina’s livelihood. 

Christina makes purses, spectacle cases and 

other small leather things out of cane toad 

skin. But the toads have been getting smaller, 

and her industry is struggling to stay viable. 

The photo shows the biggest stuffed toad she had 

on her stall table at the Strathfield fair. It was too 

much for me to resist: I reached into the 

Frogmobile, got the well-nourished FATS one out 

with a flourish and announced “Now that is a 

toad”. (I had always wanted to do that, even 

without an election on.) 

It has been known for many years that when cane 

toads colonise a new area, they get very large 

until much of their food supply is eaten out.  

They then decline, and the second wave of 

invaders won’t grow to anything like that size, nor 

will they stabilise at such high densities as at first. 

There is an obvious conclusion: Cane toads 

compete with each other for food; they keep each 

other’s numbers in some balance. And in turn, the 

conclusion from this is that if you remove a large 

proportion of cane toads from an area, then the 

remaining ones respond by breeding even better. 

Clobber half the toads and the other half might 

not lay 20,0000 eggs but 30 or 40,000. And the 

baby ones will grow extra well on all the ants and 

termites they get stuck into when they’re young.  

A purse-maker’s delight, at least for a while. 

So, thinning them out is a never-ending effort. To 

be effective, one must try to get the very last one – 

like at Port Macquarie. Or like in Sydney, get the 

very first ones as they come in. Hence the FATS 

Group’s Cane Toad Alert program. 

Our oversized FATS toad is safely back in its 

cage. But at least somebody wanted her. Christina.   

L.V. 

 

 

 

FROGMOBILEOPHILES 

his is where we went with the Frogmobile in September: 

 

Su. 9.9., Baulkham Hills (Annangrove Park) with Joan Young 

 

Sat 22.9., Bankstown (Paul Keating Park)  

                                         with Joan Young and Kathy Godfrey 

 

Su. 23.9., Strathfield (Strathfield Park)  

                                    with Grant Webster and Jeanie Muspratt 

 

Sat 29.9., Blacktown (Woodcroft Lake), going there now. 

Those of you who have been to recent Frogmobile appearances 

will have seen our nice new small-frogs-cages. We got six of 

them (Kellyville Pets gave us ¼ off), and they go on the table 

where the kids can see them. Would you like to see them, too? 

Then come to one of the next Frogmobile shows:  

Su. 14.10., Lane Cove shopping centre (Burns Bay Rd)  

                                 10am – 4pm    

              

Sat. 27.10., Liverpool (Jacquie Osmond Reserve)  

                                10am – 2pm     

             

Su. 4.11., Centennial Park (Duck Pond) 11am-4pm         

                     (FROGWEEK)  

 

Su. 27.1.08, Centennial Park (Duck Pond)  

                              11am-3pm      
            

If you would like to help as a Frog Explainer, please contact me 

(9371 9129, 0419 249 728).     L.V. 
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